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Orlando Chapter Active,

Carrying on Varied Events
Progress has been made recently in

the section of the Alumni Association

that serves the graduates of the Di-

vision of Nursing.

Recently, the executive committee

of the Alumni Association voted to

accept the '58 Florida campus graduates

as full-fledged alumni. This recommen-

dation will be acted upon at the Home-

coming, October 9-10.

According to Miss Genevive Bow-

man, recording secretary of the Florida

Sanitarium Division of Nursing Alumni

Association, there are several things

that the graduates of nursing will want

to know about or to participate in as

follows:

1. Keeping a current record of

names and addresses of graduates.

Please keep us and her up to date

on your moves and change of

name.

2. Let us know about yourself, your

family, your work and your cour-

age in the Lord's work. Write to

the Office Secretary, Southern

Missionary College, Division of

Nursing, 711 Lake Estelle, Drive,

Orlando, Florida 32803, and to

SMC Alumni Association, SMC,
Collegedale, Tenn. 37315.

3. Pass on to these offices news of

you and your family.

4. Helping to complete our "hall of

fame." We need class pictures of

the Florida Sanitarium and Hos-

pital graduating classes for the

years 1913 to 1938, inclusive, ex-

cept 1932 and 1933. We also

need a picture of the class of

1955. From graduates of the

Southern Missionary College Divi-

sion of Nursing, we need pic-

tures of the classes of 1961, 1962,

1963 and 1964. If class pictures

were not taken, please send a

graduation photograph of your-

self (which will be returned) in

uniform so we can have a com-

posite picture made. Be sure to

let us know your maiden name

and the year of your graduation.

There is expense involved in pre-

paring composites. A dollar or

two sent along with your picture

will help to finance this project.

If you have classmates, or alumni

friends whom you feel may not

receive this paper, please contact

them in behalf of our efforts.

5. Let us know when you are in the

vicinity of Orlando. We want you

to visit your alma mater.

6. Building up a strong Alumni As-

sociation. Never has there been a

time when our efforts were needed

more than now. The advance of

education in fields of the sciences

which affect medicine—and thus,

nursing—has left many of us far

behind. If we wish to give maxi-

mum help, we must endeavor to

keep informed. If you live within

driving distance, please come to

your Alumni meetings held the

last Monday of each month —
October through May, in the

Assembly Room of the Nurses'

Residence Hall. The programs,

when started promptly, can be

finished by 9:00 p.m. It is our

aim to plan programs which offer

review of techniques, new drugs,

methods, practices and concepts.

Socialization is also provided by

opening the evening's program

at 6:30 P.M. with a pot-luck sup-

per. Be in "the know." Be a

"regular."

CHAPTERS
(Continued from page 1)

Alumni and ex-students in attend-

ance were the following: Dr. Calvin

Acuff, '51; C. L. Beason, '53; Mr. &
Mrs. Kenneth Blanton, '63; Elder &
Mrs. Harold L. Flynt, '50; W. S. Han-

cock, '52; Lowell Johnston, '14; Gerald

Kenyon, '54; Francis Killen, '57; Mr.

('56) & Mrs. ('59) Max B. Longley;

Dr. John Oliver, '55; James D. Peel,

Jr., '58; Adolph J.
Skender, '53; Mrs.

Eva L. Spain, '61; Dr. Carol Jean

W. Smith, '54; Paul P. Ward, '50;

Mrs. Calvin Acuff, Mrs. Marie Acuff,

Dr. Robert W. Addison, Mrs. C. G. del

Valle, Bob Eadie, Mrs. Ruth Hancock,

Mrs. Judy A. Jones, J.
Dalton Reece,

Barry Ulloth, Mr. & Mrs. Kenny Wag-

ner, Mrs. Mildred G. Ward, David

White, Harold Young.

Georgia-Cumberland Conference

—

Dr. C. N. Rees spoke to the group,

meeting in the college cafeteria, ex-

plaining the progress of the college

by showing color slides of the improve-

ments that have been made.

Alumni and guests present were as

follows: Elder and Mrs. Paul Gates,

'59; Dr. and Mrs. Dewitt Bowen, '49;

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Burke, '58 and

'59; Corrine Young, Charles Fleming,

Jr.; G. Padgett; Jo Ann Winkler, '63;

Jean Wingate Schill, '25; Miss V.

White, '59; Laura Barnes, '60; Robert

G. Swafford, '48; Wilfred S. Hender-

son, '54; Norman E. Peek, '59; C. A.

Woolsey, '23; William B. Jones; El-

wood M. Foote, '60; Mr. and Mrs.

J.
T Durichek, '58; Mr. and Mrs. L. R.

McClure, '57; Robert B. Dickinson,

'63; Don West, '49; George Fuller,

'44; Dr. Ross Hughes, '42; R. C.

Mizelle, '50; Dr. and Mrs.
J.

L. Clark,

'61; Mr. and Mrs. Ervin R. Baker, '54;

Bobra Crosby, '49; Ellsworth McKee,

'54; Robert D. Channell, '62; Mr. and

Mrs. O. D. McKee, '28; Mrs. Jeanne

Miller, '61; Dolly Fillman, '53; Dr. and

Mrs. E. E. Carman, Mr. and Mrs.

B. F. Summerour, Mrs. Frank Artress;

Glenn R. Starkey, '41; Elder and Mrs.

R. C. Russell, '52; Mr. and Mrs. C. E.

Giles; Elder and Mrs. W. J.
Ostman,

'50; Ruby E. Lea, '15; Myrtle V. Max-

well, '24; Mrs. Max Longley, '56; Mr.

John M. Robbins, '63; Orley Johnson,

'59; Sam Martz; John Thurber, '56;

B. F. Simeon.

Florida Conference—Former Presi-

dent Kenneth A. Wright and William

H. Taylor showed the slide program

of the college and discussed the prog-

ress of SMC. Punch and cookies were

served the guests.

Kentucky-Tennessee Conference —
Dr. C. N. Rees and Dr. E. T. Watrous

met with the chapter and gave the

color slide program.

Alabama-Mississippi Conference —
Dr. C. N. Rees and Elder F. H. Hewitt

met with this chapter and discussed

the progress of the college.
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The campus of SMC should look like this artist's conception by 1970, according to Dr. C. N. Rees, SMC's president.

PE Center New Addition

To Campus Expansion
By

J.
Don Crook, President

Alumni Association

It is also highly desired that the

Alumni office receive any change of

address as quickly as possible so the

lists can be kept up to date.

SMC's building program continues

at a fast clip with the addition of the

Physical Education Center sponsored,

built, and financed by SMC's Com-

mittee of 100, Inc. In the picture

above, the Physical Education Center

can be seen at the lower left corner.

The artist's conception gives an idea

of how the campus will look in 1970.

It has a mall at the main entrance,

leading up to the proposed administra-

tion building. On one side of the

mall is the Women's Residence Hall;

on the other side of the mall the Men's

Residence Hall will be built.

The shopping center, in the lower

right-hand corner of the picture, has

been completed, and just beyond it the

proposed Fine Arts Center will be built.

The new church has recently been

completed, and a corner of it can be

seen on the left of the picture.

It is hoped, according to Dr. C. N.
Rees, SMC's president, that the entire

program will be completed by 1970.

Miss Wood Helps
On Alumni Lists

Miss Mable Wood, assistant profesor

of music, is assisting the Alumni As-

sociation in bringing its address lists

up to date.

Everyone who is on the mailing list

for the SMC Alumni Bulletin is being

checked to see if he was a graduate

of Southern Missionary College or of

Southern Junior College, and, if not,

is being taken off the lists. However,

the Bulletin is being mailed to certain

persons who get complimentary copies

as a matter of information for them.

H. S. MILLER

Harry Sylvester Miller, science

teacher at Southern Training

School in 1905, died at Rose-

burg, Oregon, May 13, 1965.

In 1907 he was ordained to

the ministry. He was called to

Oshawa Missionary College in

1915, and he became Bible in-

structor at Canadian Junior Col-

lege in 1921. In 1926 he became

head of the Bible Department at

Southwestern Junior College,

where he remained until 1941.

He taught Bible at Ozark Acad-

emy, was pastor of the Jefferson,

Texas, church, and continued as

a leader in as many as five small

churches in western Oregon after

his retirement.
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SMC Chapters Active
All Around the World

Approximately 40 alumni and
friends of the Collegedale Chapter of

the Alumni Association met in the

recreation room of the women's resi-

dence hall in September 1965 for a pot

luck supper and social hour.

During the business session new of-

ficers were named: Roy Battle '53,

president; Ellsworth McKee, '54, vice-

president; W. Buddy Blair '53, secre-

tary-treasurer; Mary Elam '51, public

relations secretary.

Dr. C. N. Rees spoke to the group

on the recent phenomenal growth of

Southern Missionary College and its

potential for the future.

The second meeting of the school

year, a "hoagie" supper and recreation

in the new gymnasium, was held in

December.

Alumni members who attended one

or both of these meetings included

:

Rov Battle '53, M. Buddy Blair '53,

DeWitt Bowen '49, Kenneth Burke

'59, Ann Burke '60, Eugene Burke '59,

Mary Estes Burke '58, Andrew Chastain

'49, Richard Chesney '53, Bobra Cros-

by '49, Dolores DeLong '63, Helen

Case Durichek '58, John T. Durichek

'58, Mary Elam '51, Dolly Fillman '53,

Warren Hammond '51, Wilfred Hen-

derson '54,
J. W. Henson '54, Ruth

Higgins '53, Bill Hulsey '55, Harry

Hulsey '53, L. R. McClure '57, Joyce

Larsen McClure '57, Ellsworth McKee
'54, O. D. McKee '28, R. C. Mizelle

'50, Norman Peek '59, Ava Peek '57,

Pauline Pierson '54, Robert SwofTord

'48, Elizabeth Urick '56, Don West '49.

Southern California

The Southern California Chapter of

SMC's Alumni Association met at

Huntington Beach State Park on Sun-

day, August 22, for a reunion. Water-

melon and boiled corn were served.

Those in attendance were the fol-

lowing: Ron Arden, '62; Mrs. Joseph

Bishop, '58; Dr. and Mrs. W. A.

Bishop; Ronny and Ruth Case, '63;

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Davis, former stu-

dent; Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dunn, for-

mer student; Mr. and Mrs. James Dunn,
'64 and '63; Elder and Mrs.

J.
L. Ed-

wards, '51; Ann Elliott, '60; Mr. and

Mrs. R. Dale Fisher, 51; Ila Fristad,

'63; Ollie Mae Giles, '62; Mr. and

Mrs. Eldridge Griffith, former student;

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Griffith, '47; Mr.

and Mrs. Roger Gulley, former student;

Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Howard, '43;

Sarah Jane King, '65; Mr. and Mrs.

Ken Kissinger, '61; Larry. Leas, '65;

Judy Leeper, former student; Mr. and

Mrs. John Lonberg, '61; Mr. and Mrs.

Eugene Luttrell, '60 and '58; Mr. and

Mrs. Richard Martin, '63; Dr. and Mrs.

Eugene McCIellan, former student;

Margaret Norton, 65; Mr. and Mrs.

Lester Park, '52; Mr. and Mrs. George

Pickel, '63; Mr. and Mrs. David Rouse,

'64; Dr. and Mrs. M.
J.

Sorrenson,

former academy principal; Mr. and

Mrs. John Siemens, Jr., '62; Mr. and

Mrs. Wayne Sudduth, former students;

Faye Suggs, former student; Mr. and

Mrs. Bill Tyndall, '64; Mr. and Mrs.

Freeman Ward, Sarah Whitt, '61.

In addition to the above graduates

and former students, Dr. and Mrs.

Kennedy and family, Mrs. C. F. Dean
and family, and Carolyn Luce were

with the group.

Japanese Chapter
The Japanese Chapter of the South-

ern Missionary College Alumni Asso-

ciation was organized on October 2,

1965, as the evening bells were tolling

in the world's largest city.

Chapter officers are the following.

Norman Gulley '55, pres-dent; Robert

Burchard '59, vice-president; Barbara

Holland '62, secretary-treasurer.

Their first meeting was scheduled

for November 6, 1965. For one of

their projects they plan to tape a short

report of the work in Japan to let

Southern Missionary College know
what a few of its alumni are doing in

the Far East.

We are very happy with the organi-

zation of another new chapter, making

the Alumni Association an ever-ex-

panding organization.

Found a tan leather key case

after Alumni Weekend with

General Motors keys in it. Some-

one said that these keys went

with a light green, late model

Pontiac that was parked at SMC
during the Alumni Weekend. If

these are your keys, please write

William H. Taylor, P. O. Box

501, Collegedale, Tennessee.

Recent Graduates
Announce Nuptials

'60

Ann Elliott and Norman A. Griess-

bach were married December 19, 1965,

at Glendale, California.

'62

Ruth Lutz and Edwin Cheneweth,

Jr., were married June 26, 1965.

William Charles Mundy, instructor

of physics at SMC, and Susi Hasel,

senior at SMC, were married August

15, 1965, at Collegedale, Tennessee.

On September 26 Sylvia Von Pohle

was married to Edwin Klein at Miami,

Florida. Her husband is pastor of three

churches in the Tazewell district in

southwest Virginia, and the Lord is

blessing them.

"63

Susan Darlene Boyd and George
Arnold Miller were married in Chatta-

nooga, Tennessee, on August 7, 1965.

They are both teaching in California.

Lamar Phillips and Felicia LaVere

were married November 7, 1965, at

Napa, California. Lamar is assistant

editor of These Times; Felicia is work-

ing at the chaplain's office at Madison

Hospital, Tennessee.

'64

Lynda Carol England and Robert

N. McCurdy were married August 22,

1965, at Morganton, North Carolina.

Sue Darlene Snyder was married to

Donald D. Stillwell November 6,

1965, at Cleveland, Tennessee.

Janelle Walker and David Moulton

were united in marriage June 7, 1965,

at Collegedale, Tennessee. Janelle is

a medical secretary in Chattanooga, and

David works at Collegedale.

'65

Linda Stefanson and Richard McKee
were married August 15, 1965, in

Jacksonville, Florida. Linda is teaching

in the elementary school at Collegedale.

Laura Hayes and Jerry Gladson were

married June 20, 1965, in Greenwood,

South Carolina. Jerry is assistant pastor

of the Louisville, Kentucky, church.

Irma Smith and David Masters were

united in marriage June 7, 1965, at

Collegedale. David is in the Navy
and Irma teaches at Norfolk, Virginia.

Shirley Bremson and Randall Crow-

son of 25177 Star St., Loma Linda,

California, were married in Johnson

City, Tennessee, December 26, 1965.
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Those Who Walked These Halls
"23

Elizabeth Cowdrick is now located

at Madison Academy and is serving

in the capacity of librarian.

•25

Elder Donald W. Hunter, president

of the Pennsylvania Conference, con-

ducted the fall Week of Prayer at

Garden State Academy, Tranquility,

New Jersey.

'27

John Jansen and family are located

at Madison Academy where his wife.

Mane, is the librarian.

'34

Mrs. Marjorie Randall Silverstein

has been teaching in denominational

schools for 25 years, and was recently

awarded $25 and a 25-year pin for

her faithful service.

'37

Presently filling the position of prin-

cipal of Madison Academy is Irad C.

Levering. This is the first year for the

newly organized academy to be a board-

ing academy.

'38

Vesta Lester is an elementary school

teacher at Madison, Tennessee.

'49

Elder John N. Morgan has been

elected secretary for the departments

of public relations, religious liberty

and medical in the Southwestern Union.

One of his first jobs after he joined

the staff at Dallas was to publicize and

assess the damage of hurricane Betsy

to obtain help and relief for victims

pf the storm. Elder Morgan served as

pastor and evangelist in the Southern

Union from 1949 to 1957; served as

MV and public relations secretary of

East Pennsylvania Conference from

1957 to 1962, and served as public

relations, religious liberty, and medical

secretary of the Potomac Conference

until accepting his call to the South-

western Union. His new duties in-

clude editing the Southwestern Union

paper, The Record.

'50

Maurice Dunn was recently awarded

a 2 5 -year pin and $25 for 25 years of

faithful service in our denominational

schools.

Elder Jack Sager, formerly evangelist

for the Japan Union Mission, is serving

.is pastor of the Euclid Avenue and

Willoughby churches in Cleveland,

Ohio.

'51

Mr. E. S. Anderson is living at

Madison Academy and is teaching the

classes in the building trades.

Elder W. D. Wampler is the new

president of the Alabama-Mississippi

Conference. Bill was formerly the MV
and educational secretary of the con-

ference.

Raymond H. Woolsey is a mission-

ary in the Philippines, working in

connection with the Philippine Pub-

lishing House, Box 813, Manila.

Burton and Myrna Wright are mis-

sionaries at Bethel Training College,

Transkei, South Africa. Burton is head

of the Bible Department, and Myrna

is school nurse.

'53

Lewis Wynn is now filling the posi-

tion of pastor of the Marietta, Georgia,

district.

'54

Elder Walter Wright is pastor of the

Birmingham, Alabama, church.

'55

Mabel Howard is one of the ele-

mentary school teachers at Madison,

Tennessee.

First Lieutenant Lester Rilea, MCC,
was executive officer for the recent

four-day MCC bivouac held in Michi-

gan.

Elder V. W. Schoen, General Con-

ference lay training official, conducted

classes for some 150 laymen of the

Southern California churches.

'56

David H. Bauer of Mt. Vernon

Academy conducted a three-day leader-

ship conference at the Ohio youth

camp.

'57

Yvonne Costello Tindall, wife of

Dr. Monte Tindall, has recently been

appointed coordinator of staff educa-

tion at Florida Sanitarium. She is the

mother of two girls: Tresa, age 4;

and Lori, age 3.

'58

Elder T. W. Staples left New York

on October 12 to return to the Congo.

In March of 1966 he will take up

his work as secretary-treasurer of the

Congo Union.

'59

J. P. Rogers and his family arc-

living at Madison Academy where he-

is working as the business manager

lor the academy.

'60

Janelle and Berry Cobb are located

at 16 McKimmon Village, Raleigh,

North Carolina. Berry passed his

Ph.D. qualifyings.

Dallas Colvin is serving in the

position of assistant principal at

Madison Academy, Tennessee.

Serving as dean of boys at Madison

Academy is Don Keele. He and his

wife have three fine children.

Alta Philo is on the elementary

faculty at Madison, Tennessee.

Truman Parrish is principal of Tri-

city Junior Academy at High Point,

North Carolina. He and his wife have

two children; Clinton, age 5; and

Rosalie, age 3.

Dr. Charles Donald Silver was

graduated from Loma Linda Univer-

sity's School of Dentistry in 1965.

'61

Ronald C. Bottsford is educational,

home missionary, Sabbath School, and

MV secretary of the Bahia and Sergope

Mission in Bahia, Brazil. He and his

wife have a daughter, Tina Ann, one

year old. Ronald's sister, Donna, is a

freshman at SMC this year.

Dr. John H. LeBaron was graduated

from Loma Linda University's School

of Dentistry in 1965.

'62

Sandra Elliott Haynes has been teach-

ing English at Orangewood Academy,

California, and Milo Academy, Oregon.

Her husband is an electrician and an

active member of the church. Mrs.

Haynes directs the church choir at

Grants Pass, Oregon, and enjoys being

a housewife.

Chorale Cuts Record
Chapel Records lias just released

"A Song of Jesus" by the SMC
Collegiate Chorale. This is a

Blue Seal Record and may be

ordered through your Book and
Bible House for $4.95.



Alumni Bulletin

Tax Credits Would Cut Costs
By Dr. O. C. Carmichael, Jr.

A plan designed to ease the financial

burden of parents of college students

and to create new sources for the es-

tablishment of scholarships is receiving

increasing attention and support from

both educators and legislators.

The concept of granting tax credits

for some expenses of higher education

has had bipartisan backing in both

houses of Congress for more than a

decade, but has never been enacted into

law.

Now there are signs that a tuition

tax credit measure may pass in the cur-

rent session of the 89th Congress.

In 1964, a bill introduced by Sena-

tors Abraham A. Ribicoff, D., Conn.,

and Peter H. Dominick, R., Colo., and

co-sponsored by thirty-five senators of

both parties failed passage by the nar-

row margin of 48 votes to 45. The bill

has been reintroduced in the present

Congress.

During recent weeks added support

for tax credit legislation has come from

such groups as the Young Republican

Federation and the House Republican

Conference.

Educators, too, are demonstrating

strong backing for the measure. In-

terim results of a poll being conducted

by the Citizens National Committee for

Higher Education (CNCHE) of South

Bend, Indiana, show that more than 89

percent of college presidents and trus-

tees responding favor the principles

embodied in tuition tax credit.

Educational organizations voicing

support for the principle include the

Association of American Colleges and

the Citizens for Educational Freedom.

The tuition tax credit concept stems

from widespread concern over the

mounting costs of tuition and fees at

both private and publicly supported

colleges and universities. Proponents

of the measure note that costs have

been rising at an increasing rate, and

that all evidence indicates that they

will continue to do so.

The reason, they point out, is that

increased enrollments, necessary in-

creases in faculty salaries, and general

increases in expenses have forced an-

nual operating budgets sharply upward.

The increased budgets have been mir-

rored almost universally in alarming

rises in the cost of a college education

to the student and his family.

Tuition tax credit was conceived to

relieve financial pressure on persons

paying for college educations and to

reduce the threat of students being

priced off the campus.

The measure would permit a credit

against the Federal income tax of per-

sons paying for tuition, fees, and other

essential expenses of college students.

Advocates of the plan emphasize the

difference between a tax credit and a

tax deduction. Each dollar of credit

would reduce a person's tax by one dol-

lar. If a taxpayer owed $1,000 at the

end of the tax year and had qualified

for a $400 tax credit, he would owe

the Federal Government only $600 in

income tax. A $400 tax credit would

save exactly $400 for the individual

whether he earned $5,000 a year or

$20,000.

A deduction, on the other hand,

would save a $20,000-a-year man more

tax dollars than a $5,000-a-year man.

The Ribicoff-Dominick measure

—

typical of the many tax credit bills put

forth by members of both houses in

recent years—is based on the first

$1,500 paid for tuition, fees, books,

and supplies per student at an institu-

tion of higher learning.

The amount of credit would be 75

percent of the first $200 spent, 25 per-

cent of the next $300, and 10 percent

of the next $1,000. The maximum

credit allowable would be $325.

The tax credit would come to any-

one—student, relative, friend, or bene-

factor—paying the educational costs.

Broad assistance in support of the most

needy students could, therefore, be

generated by the colleges and universi-

ties themselves.

In addition, scholarship-holding stu-

dents from middle-income families

could reduce their scholarships to the

extent that they received tax credits.

This would permit institutions to make

more generous and more selective use

of increasingly inadequate scholarship

funds.

Opposition to tuition tax credit has

come from several quarters. Much has

been based on a lack of understanding

about differences between a tax deduc-

tion—which would tend to favor

higher-income taxpayers—and a tax

credit—which would save the lower

and middle-income taxpayer a higher

proportional share of his income.

Similarly, some opposition has been

based on the fact that the measure

would not help those with incomes too

low to necessitate payment of Federal

income taxes. Advocates point out that

just because a measure helps many peo-

ple does not imply that it hurts others,

that other methods exist to help low-

income people, and that, in fact, mil-

lions of dollars of scholarship money

could be both liberated and generated

by the measure to help students of

limited means.

Finally, there has been some opposi-

tion on the grounds that benefits would

be greater for students at higher-priced

private colleges than at the lower-cost

state universities. The percentage of

relief would be higher at the publicly

supported institutions, which are, in

any case, increasing their own tuitions

dramatically, and are frequently charg-

ing out-of-state students nearly as much

as private colleges.

Increased understanding of the mer-

its of tuition tax credit is reflected in

the results of the continuing CNCHE
survey. Of 3,248 respondents of the

initial mailing, 2,895 indicate that they

favor the principles of the measure.

Trustees of private institutions sup-

port tax credit 1,954 to 135, with 38

undecided. Trustees of state institu-

tions favor the measure 305 to 67,

with 3 undecided.

Presidents of private colleges and

universities are in support by 595 to 44,

with 9 undecided, and 42 of 99 presi-

dents of public institutions favor the

concept.

Further information on tuition tax

credits may be obtained by writing to

Citizens National Committee for High-

er Education, Inc., P. O. Box 2122,

South Bend, Indiana 46615.
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CHAPTERS HOLD MEETINGS
The SMC Alumni Association has

been very active this year with many

chapters holding meetings.

SMC Graduate,
Lt. C. H. Giles,

Saves Young Girl

Lt. Charles H. Giles, a doctor with

the U. S. Public Health Service sta-

tioned in Washington, D. C, saved

the life of an 8 year old girl on July

2 t.

The car in which the girl was riding,

along with her mother, sister and

brother, went off the George Washing-

ton Memorial Parkway and plunged

ihto the Potomac River.

Lt. Giles saw the accident, stopped

his car and began swimming toward

the survivors who were struggling to

hang onto a limb.

He gripped the girl and pulled her

to shore and applied rescue techniques

ito restore the girl's breathing. The
sister and brother could not be revived,

[but the mother was pulled to safety.

Lt. Giles is married to Elaine M.

Sullivan, both 1961 graduates.

Southern California

At the January 20 meeting Dr. C. N.

Rees, SMC's president, showed pictures

of the new buildings on the campus

and talked with the Association about

the growth and progress of the college.

They met again on May 1, and alter

a potluck supper elected chapter offi-

cers. Kenneth Kissinger, '61, was

elected president; Percy Dunagin, '60,

vice president; Ila Fristad, '63, secre-

tary-treasurer.

Those attending the meetings were

as follows: Margaret Brownlow. Pat

Baze, Barbara Botts, '65, Ann Bullock,

Bernard and Mary Ellen Carden Byrd,

'52, Mr. and Mrs. Grady C. Campbell,

Jr., Walter and Lucille Clark, '27,

Martha Davis, Jim and Mary Janice

Dunn, '64, Carole Dunagin, Percy and

Betty Dunagin, '60, Bill and Yvonne

Dysinger, '51, Elder and Mrs. Jim

Edwards, '51, Marvin and Candy El-

liott, Dale and Betty Fisher, '51, Ila

Mae Fristad, '63, Ollie Mae Metts

Giles, '62, Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Gra-

ham, Fred and Donna Haerich, '63,

Marcille Hall, Sarah Jane King, '65,

Mr. and Mrs. Ken Kissinger, '61, Efhe

Lancaster, |im and Judy Leeper, '60,

Mr. and Mrs. John Lonberg, '61, Eu-

gene and Dorothy Luttrell, '60, Mr.

and Mrs. Richard Martin, '63, Char-

lotte Nelson, '53, Annetta Owens, '62,

Tui Pitman, '65, Dr. and Mrs. H. N.

Sheffield, '48, Warren and Elouise

Smith, '44, D. and Mrs. T. W. Steen,

Jan Suggs, '65, Bill and Gloria Tyn-

dall, '64, Sandra Vinson, '62, Sharron

Wengcr
Tentative plans were made lor a

summer reunion with thoughts ot a

trip to Catalina Island.

Alabama-Mississippi

At the Alabama-Mississippi Chapter

meeting of the SMC Alumni Associa-

tion, Dwight Hildcrbrandt, '63, was

elected president, Walter Brown, '64,

was elected vice president, and Clark

Acker, '65, was elected secretary-

treasurer.

Elder F. H. Hewitt, principal of

SMC's prep school, met with the group

and told them something about the col-

lege and refreshments were served.

Carolina

At the summer meeting of the

Carolina Chapter of the Alumni Asso-

ciation Elder W. S. Hancock, '52, was

re-elected president; Dr. Calvin Acuff,
,=

>1, re-elected vice president; Gerald

Kenyon, '54, secretary-treasurer and

Francis Killen,
,=
>7, publicity secretary.

About 35 to 40 attended the meeting

held at the time of the Carolina camp
meeting.

Florida Sanitarium

The Florida Sanitarium and Hos-

pital Chapter of the SMC Alumni As-

sociation has been active lately under

the sponsorship of Miss Geneva Bow-
man. The Chapter is having its meet-

ing the last Tuesday in each month,

except during the summer months.

Their meeting in February and March

featured a symposium by junior stu-

dents Misses Piatt and Horwath, and

Mrs. Mary Williamson and Mrs. Betty

Sinclair. Book reviews were given by

Miss Kathy Dillon and Mrs. Darlene

Durant Anderson.

SMCites Earn MD's
LOMA LINDA, Calif. Four

Southern Missionary College alumni

who were awarded the Doctor of

Medicine degree included Donna Dun-

ham Crandall, '62, who will intern at

Riverside General Hospital, Riverside,

( alifornia; Stanley A. Giles, '62, Du-

val Medical Center, Jacksonville, Flor-

ida, Joya L. Schoen, '57, Glendale Ad-

ventist Hospital. Glendale, California;

John F. Vogt III, '62, Hinsdale Sani-

tarium and Hospital, Hinsdale, Illinois.

ALUMNI HOMECOMING

November 4 and 5, 1966
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